Annual Meeting

Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods Homeowners’ Association

Fairfax Station, VA 22039

Date:

December 15, 2004

To:

All Homeowners

From:

Bill Prevallet, HOA President



Re:

Minutes of 2005 Annual Meeting, December 7, 2004

The annual meeting of the Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods Homeowners Association (HOA) was held on December 7, 2004 at the Burke United Methodist Church (agenda attached).  The meeting was convened at 7:00 PM and adjourned at 8:30 PM.  
The following homeowners were represented: Adams, Ball, Brown/Smith, Eyob, Ferreiro, Gladstone, Hanlon, Prevallet, Romig, Shea, Sottili, and Sperry.  The following additional homeowners submitted proxy votes for the officer slate: Bricksin, Cosgriff, Hogan, Im, Kramer, London, Reynolds, Rothschild, Sikora, Paluska (AJ), and Paluska (S).   This representation was deemed a quorum for purposes of the election of officers.  
Introduction of Officers: 


The officers present were introduced, Bill Prevallet (Treasurer) and Tim Shea (Secretary).  Larry Cosgriff (Vice President) could not attend due to a conflict in schedule.  Mary Hanlon attended as the Chair of the ARC (Architectural Review Committee).  

Introduction of New Residents: 

The new residents are the Ffields at 6803 Brimstone Lane and the Herbs at 6805 Brimstone Lane moved.
Election of Officers:  
The Secretary reported that no write-in candidates had been advanced, and the above-noted homeowners had submitted proxy votes on file in the records.  All present were asked to vote for or against the slate.  The vote was affirmative and the new officers for the next three years are as follows:

· William Prevallet, President

· Larry Cosgriff, Vice President

· Bob Ball, Treasurer

· Tim Shea, Secretary

Treasurer’s Report:  
Bill Prevallet provided the attached Treasurer’s report, with an update on the 2005 finances and a proposed budget for 2005.  Bill reported that all homeowners are current on annual dues.  Bill reviewed the budget items, and the surplus this year will amount to over $840 rather than the budgeted $30.  The reasons for the underage included: deferral of the community party; and a reduction in mailing expenses with the use of e-mail for HOA correspondence.

The estimated balance on account at year-end will be about $13,671.21, including cash on hand of to $10,371.21.52 in the money market account (reserve), and a checking account balance estimated at $3,300.00 as December 31, 2005.  The reserve is considered adequate for an emergency situation that fortunately the HOA has not encountered.

The proposed 2006 Annual Budget was approved.  The budget includes a budget item of $2,000 for a much-needed community party for 2006 (see below) and an excess of expenses over revenue of $1,645.

In discussion of the proposed budget before its approval:

· Pat Sperry (who served as Treasurer in the late 1980s) reviewed the history of the dues amounts, originally amounting to $100 annually.

· Charissa Smith, who has agreed to chair the organization of the community party, endorsed the budget for this event.

· Bob Ball asked if there were any other projects needed that would be funded from the HOA funds.  The mail box program was mentioned but not as a priority item.

It was agreed that Tim Shea would head a work group with Mary Hanlon and Alan Nobiling to look at mail box option (designs and costs) and report to the President by the end of the first quarter 2006, for informational purposes only.  
The attending officers and homeowners thanked the Treasurer for his outstanding work in 2005.

ARC Report:
Mary Hanlon indicated that the ARC is proceeding smoothly with the current guidelines.  The process is working well as reflected in the high quality appearance of the properties in the neighborhood.

All homeowners are reminded that applications to ARC are needed for any outside improvements that will change the appearance of the house or grounds, including mailboxes, sheds, fences, etc.  The process is quite easy – please read the guidelines and file an application with Mary Hanlon.  Mary will provide application forms if needed.

The officers thanked the ARC for its work in the past year, which now includes Mary Hanlon, Alan Nobiling and Patty Prevallet.  Additional members of the ARC are needed.  Anyone interested in serving on the committee should contact Bill Prevallet (239-8646). 
Update on Property Values:
Mickie Shea reported on the real estate transactions that took place in the last year (see attached).  Both properties were Winchester built, one a Coventry with pool, tennis courts and large sun room on a 2-acre lot for $1,125,500, and the other a Collingsworth for $995,000. She noted that the interest rates should be at 6 ½ to 6 ¾ % for the spring 2006 market, and that the current trend in mortgages is toward 40-year fixed mortgages or interest-only loans.  

The Board thanked Mickie for her report.

Vendors List:
The concept of a vendors list is to collect for those interested the names of vendors in the trades who have performed good work at our homes, and to share these with our homeowners.  Participation is voluntary.  Please send your names to Tim Shea (tshea1@ch2m.com) who will prepare a listing updated and distributed semiannually.  

Open Discussion
Community Party

Charissa Smith has agreed to chair a committee to organize a community party, and will be assisted by Paula Adams and Kathy London.  We will keep the community appraised as plans develop.  Thanks to Charissa for accepting the lead.
New Date for Annual Meeting

All in attendance agreed that an annual meeting date in the early fall would be much better attended.  President Prevallet will proceed on this basis to set up a date for late September –early October 2006.
Neighborhood Problem Areas  
Three areas were identified: cars loitering at night in the cul de sac at Old Stone Fence Road; cars moving at excessive speed (more than 25 miles per hour) on Brimstone Lane near the creek crossing and where there are a number of playing children at risk; and dealing with local animals, snakes, birds, etc.  Each is discussed separately.

· Loitering – call 911 if you see a car loitering and want to bring the County Police to the scene.  Otherwise report an incident after the fact to Officer Cheatham at Tel 703-644-7377.  We need to get the problems documented, and can’t without your cooperation. 

· Speed control – one homeowner has proposed a three-way stop sign at the intersection of Spout Lane and Brimstone Lane.  Those in attendance agreed that this option should be explored with the neighbors and with VDOT.  Each homeowner impacted is asked to convey your views to Tim Shea in the next 30 days.  Larry Ferreiro agreed to contact VDOT (Lisa Bilinski of VDOT at, Tel 703-383-2480 handles requests for speed controls).  Feedback from the homeowners and from Larry will be discussed at the next Board meeting.

· Animals, rodents, snakes, etc. – Carol Sottili and Larry Ferreiro offered to assist in the capture and containment of any animals, rodents or snakes posing a nuisance.  Carol in the past has offered to assist any neighbor with questions about the flora and fauna of our area, ranging from how to foster bird to how to handle an unwanted snake.  Carol is pleased to share her knowledge and asks only that the bird, snake or whatever be protected from harm until she can get there.  Again thanks to Carol and Larry.

· Icy Roads – VDOT now provides snow plowing, often days after the snowfall, leaving us with icy roads.  Pat Sperry agreed to look into options for control of icy roads on a fast turnaround basis.  

Adjourn:

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM.
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